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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2008-1036
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: November 10, 2008
Committee(s) of Reference: F, RCD
Date of Analysis: November 13, 2008
Type of Action: Appropriation
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $329,125 from the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development fund (in the form of a loan in the amount of $211,325 and a grant of $117,800) to First Coast No More Homeless Pets (FCNMHP) to fund the renovation of an existing building on Norwood Avenue for its local headquarters and to serve as a veterinary clinic for the organization’s spay and neuter program.  The organization commits to use good faith efforts to utilize participants in the Jacksonville Small and Emerging Business (JSEB) program to perform work valued at $62,534, or 19% of the City’s contribution to the project.
Background Information: FCNMHP provides low-cost spay and neuter services on a sliding fee schedule based on income in order to reduce the number of stray animals in the city, and thus the number of animals that must be captured, treated, housed and euthanized by the Animal Care and Control Division.  FCNMHP has arranged public and private financing for the $1,316,515 project which will purchase and renovate a 16,000 square foot building, will retain 4 existing full-time jobs and 2.5 part-time jobs, and anticipates hiring up to 54 new full-time positions within 3 years of construction completion.  The NWJEDF grant will pay for infrastructure improvements such as water/sewer connections and landscaping, elevator, fire and security systems for the building, and the loan will pay for a portion of the building purchase and gap financing for renovation costs.  The loan is at an interest rate of 3% amortized over 25 years with a balloon payment at year 10.
Policy Impact Area: Stray animal reduction; Northwest Area economic redevelopment
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $329,125 from the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development fund in the form of a loan in the amount of $211,325 and a grant of $117,800.
Analyst: Clements
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